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Part 1
What does my participation involve?

Nurses and midwives are the primary health professionals in contact with parents of young infants. As staff members, you have a key role in promoting safe sleeping environments and optimal feeding and bonding outcomes. 
One of the aims of the ESCCaPE Trial is to determine:
·  postnatal nursing and midwifery staff perceptions about acceptability of the safe sleep interventions (SSIs);

·  the impact of SSIs on clinical practice; and

·  staff awareness of safe sleep recommendations. 
In order to assess these areas of practice, the research team have devised The ESCCaPE Trial Staff Questionnaire. This questionnaire is expected to take about 20 minutes of your time to complete and is available to you via an electronic link and in paper format. You will be asked to complete this questionnaire at two time points during the study. 
1
Introduction
You are invited to take part in this research project, The ESCCaPE Trial. This is because you are currently working as an enrolled, registered nurse or midwife in the Postnatal Unit of the Sunshine Coast University Hospital. 
This Participant Information Sheet tells you about the research project. It explains the research involved. Knowing what is involved will help you decide if you want to take part in the research. This Participant Information sheet is for you to keep.
Participation in this research is voluntary. If you don’t wish to take part, you don’t have to. Your choice to participate or not will not affect the professional opportunities available to you in your current employment. 
Your completion and submission of the paper-based or electronic survey will imply that you have consented to participate in this study.

This research has been initiated by Professor Jeanine Young and Dr Lauren Kearney and has been funded by The Wishlist Health Foundation. This trial is being co-ordinated by The University of the Sunshine Coast. 

2 
What is the purpose of this research?
Health care providers have acknowledged the need to support the need for closeness between mother and baby in postnatal environments to support attachment and breastfeeding, while also needing to ensure risk minimisation strategies are in place to reduce hazardous sleep environments for babies; particularly when babies share the same sleep surface with their caregiver for feeding, settling and/or sleep.

The main aim of this study is to trial two neonatal infant sleep spaces designed to promote closeness and safe sleeping environments in the postnatal environment, within the Sunshine Coast Hospital and Health Service and compare these with outcomes using the standard neonatal cot. The novel Safe Sleep Devices (SSD) to be used include ‘The First Days Pēpi-Pod®’ and the ‘The MaBim Side-Car Crib’.
Staff involvement in this part of the study aims to determine postnatal nursing and midwifery staff perceptions of the acceptability of the safe sleep intervention and its impact on clinical practice and staff awareness of safe sleep recommendations.
3
What does participation in this research involve?
Part 1 – Pre-test Questionnaire
It is expected that 80 staff will be recruited to participate in this questionnaire. The survey and participant information sheet will be delivered to participants at their mail point in the Postnatal Unit. The Staff safe sleeping survey will take approx. 20 minutes of your own time to complete. You will return the form by sealed collection box available on the unit or by Opinio Survey Software (Opinio 7.1, ObjectPlanet, Inc.) using a specific code that will be provided on your hard copy survey. Surveys will be numerically coded to allow one reminder notice to be sent for failures to return, two weeks after the original distribution. Initial distribution will occur approximately 6 weeks prior to recruitment of the main study (safe sleep devices). 
Part 2- Post-test Questionnaire 
The second Questionnaire is identical in content to the pretest with the addition of questions relating to staff perceptions of the infant sleep spaces available for parents on the ward to use. This survey is anticipated to take 20 minutes to complete. You will be asked to complete this questionnaire around 4-5 months after the trial of the ISSDs has begun. A four week return period with reminders at staff handovers will be provided.  

Reminders to complete questionnaires will be given in staff meetings and shift handover periods through liaison of the researchers with departmental managers. One reminder notice and survey will be sent to each participant who does not return the survey form within 2 weeks of receiving it.  

Your consent will be implied on completion of the Questionnaire. 

There are no costs associated with participating in this research project, nor will you be paid. 

4
What do I have to do?
Once notified by the Midwifery Unit Manager that the Questionnaire is available, complete the 20 minute Questionnaire in your own time. If you have decided to undertake the Questionnaire in paper format, then you will be asked return the form to the sealed collection box available on the Postnatal Unit. If you complete the Questionnaire online via the link to the Opinio Survey Software (Opinio 7.1, ObjectPlanet, Inc.) simply follow the prompts to submit.  
5
Other relevant information about the research project

For this phase of the study, the researchers aim to recruit 80 staff members for each Questionnaire. Part 1 of the study will be conducted in June and July of 2017 and Part 2 in December 2017 and January 2018. The entire study will be undertaken between June 2017 and June 2020. 
6
Do I have to take part in this research project?

Participation in any research project is voluntary. If you do not wish to take part, you do not have to. If you decide to take part and later change your mind, you are free to withdraw from the project at any stage.
If you do decide to take part, you will be given this Participant Information to keep and directed to complete the questionnaire online or via the paper-based survey.
Your decision whether to take part or not to take part, or to take part and then withdraw, will not affect your employment within Qld Health. 
7
What are the possible benefits of taking part?
We cannot guarantee or promise that you will receive any benefits from this research, however one possible benefit may include an increase in your knowledge of ways to reduce the risk of SUDI. 
8
What are the possible risks and disadvantages of taking part?
Participation in the study is believed to constitute no more than minimal social, psychological and economic risk. The questions asked of participants who are maternity care providers are about clinical practice issues and decisions that are made daily in the postnatal care of women and their babies. The burden of completing the questionnaire in your own time is acknowledged and appreciated.

11
What happens when the research project ends?

A summary of study results, in which no individual is identifiable, will be available to all participants through in-service education following the study and a final report that will be provided to Maternity Unit managers. Participants may request an electronic copy of the final study report. 
Part 2
How is the research project being conducted?

12
What will happen to information about me?
By completing the questionnaire, you consent to the research team collecting and using information that you have provided for the research project. Any information obtained in connection with this research project that can identify you will remain confidential. Your information will only be used for the purpose of this research project and it will only be disclosed with your permission. 
The data collected from your Questionnaire during the course of the study will remain re-identifiable on a secure Queensland Health computer, which only the research team will be able to access. The data will remain re-identifiable, using a code linking a survey to an individual, up until data analysis is complete. The code linking a survey to an individual will then be removed. Only research team members will have access to your data during the course of the study. Only non-identifiable data will be archived on completion of the study for no less than 15 years. At the end of this archive period, the Principal Investigator will order the destruction of all data collected. This project might lead on to a larger clinical trial. If this happens, your data will be used for the purposes of the larger trial. The information that you provide will be used in this study and may be used in future associated research projects, including the use of non-identifiable data by other researchers.
It is anticipated that the results of this research project will be published and/or presented in a variety of forums. In any publication and/or presentation, information will be provided in such a way that you cannot be identified. 
14
Who is organising and funding the research?
This investigator initiated research project is being conducted by Professor Jeanine Young. The University of the Sunshine Coast, Change for our Children Ltd and Queensland Health do not expect to benefit financially from this research project if, for example, the project assists the parties to obtain approval for new neonatal cots. You will not benefit financially from your involvement in this research project.

15
Who has reviewed the research project?

All research in Australia involving humans is reviewed by an independent group of people called a Human Research Ethics Committee (HREC).  The ethical aspects of this research project have been approved by the HREC of Royal Brisbane and Women’s Hospital [HREC/17/QBW/162].  
This project will be carried out according to the National Statement on Ethical Conduct in Human Research (2007). This statement has been developed to protect the interests of people who agree to participate in human research studies.
16
Further information and who to contact
The person you may need to contact will depend on the nature of your query. 
If you want any further information concerning this project or if you have any concerns which may be related to your involvement in the project, you can contact the principal study midwife on [phone number] or any of the following people:

Clinical contact person

	Name
	[Name]

	Position
	[Position]

	Telephone
	[Phone number]

	Email
	[Email address]


For matters relating to research at the site at which you are participating, the details of the local site complaints person are:
Complaints contact person

	Name
	[Name]

	Position
	[Position]

	Telephone
	[Phone number]

	Email
	[Email address]


If you have any complaints about any aspect of the project, the way it is being conducted or any questions about being a research participant in general, then you may contact:

Reviewing HREC approving this research and HREC Executive Officer details
	Reviewing HREC name
	Royal Brisbane and Women’s Hospital

	HREC Executive Officer
	

	Telephone
	(07) 3646 6132



	Email
	RBWH-Ethics@health.qld.gov.au


Local Research Governance Officer
	Name
	[Name]

	Position
	[Position]

	Telephone
	[Phone number]

	Email
	[Email address]
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